dart

Contact

Gunnar Olson

Public Information Officer

Des Moines Area Regional Transit Authority
golson@ridedart.com

515.283.5008

MEDIA ADVISORY
Tuesday, May 17, 2011

DART to Break Ground on Transit Facility, Unveil New Name

The Des Moines Area Regional Transit Authority will break ground on its new downtown
transit facility and unveil its new name.

Congressman Leonard Boswell, FTA Region 7 Administrator Mokhtee Ahmad and DART
Commissioners will make remarks.

11 a.m. Friday, May 20"
620 Cherry Street (South of Cherry Street between 6" Avenue and 7% Street).

The event celebrates the kick off of the construction of a new, $21 million transit facility that
will help transform public transit in Greater Des Moines.




